
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 June 2019 

Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
v Last	month	we	requested	prayer	for	Julia,	one	of	our	missionaries	 in	a	Muslim	nation.	She	

had	been	experiencing	a	difficult	pregnancy.	On	May	30	she	gave	birth	to	a	healthy	baby	girl.	
Praise	the	Lord,	and	thank	you	for	praying!	

v In	our	previous	BIEMs	of	Light	we	still	needed	nearly	$29,000	to	meet	our	minimum	amount	
necessary	for	summer	camps.	We	praise	God	that	friends	responded.	We	have	now	received	
the	$40,000	needed	for	camps	this	year!		

v In	May,	BIEM	held	a	missions	conference	in	Kyiv,	Ukraine,	primarily	for	seminary	students,	
but	also	for	others	 interested	in	ministry	 in	Muslim	nations	where	Russian	 is	spoken.	God	
blessed	 that	 conference,	 where	 a	 number	 of	 attendees	 expressed	 that	 they	 will	 pray	
concerning	 the	 possibility	 of	ministry	 among	Muslims.	 Others	who	 attended	 also	 became	
more	sensitive	to	the	needs	and	promised	prayers	for	these	restricted	lands.	

v In	May	 and	 June,	 BIEM	was	 able	 to	 host	 two	 of	 our	 church	 planters	 from	Ukraine,	 Vitaly	
Bilyak	and	Eugene	Buyko.	Praise	God	for	the	warm	responses	from	churches	they	were	able	
to	share	their	ministries	with	in	Michigan,	Missouri,	Indiana	and	Illinois.			
	

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v In	 the	 Republic	 of	 Georgia,	 BIEM	 missionary	 Micah	 Tuttle	 declares,	 “We	 need	 Georgian	
helpers!!!”	Along	this	line,	the	Lord	has	prompted	a	man	named	Zauri	to	ask	that	Micah	train	
him	 in	how	 to	preach.	 They	meet	weekly.	 Pray	 for	God	 to	 confirm	 this	 calling	 if	 it’s	 truly	
from	the	Lord,	and	for	more	Georgian	believers	who	wish	to	be	used	in	God’s	service.	

v In	 Drogichin,	 Belarus,	 the	 church	 held	 evangelistic	 meetings	 for	 the	 community	 under	 a	
large	 tent.	 Praise	God,	 there	was	 a	 sunny	break	 in	 a	week	 full	 of	 rainy	weather	 for	 these	
services.	 The	 believers	 praise	 God	 for	 the	 weather	 and	 good	 attendance,	 but	 wish	 more	
people	had	trusted	Christ.	Please	pray	for	God	to	continue	to	work	in	hearts.		

v Some	 summer	 camps	 have	 already	 begun.	Workers	 are	 thrilled	 for	 the	 excellent	weather	
and	 large	 turnout	 of	 campers!	 Please	 pray	 for	 safety	 during	 the	 camps,	 for	 all	 the	 adult	
workers,	and	for	God’s	Word	to	bear	fruit	in	campers’	lives.		

v On	June	16	there	will	be	an	evangelistic	outreach	aimed	at	widows	in	Kodra,	Ukraine.	Local	
widows	will	be	 invited	 to	 the	 church	 for	a	meal,	 for	 testimonies,	 a	Gospel	message,	 and	a	
complimentary	bag	of	groceries.	Pray	for	softened	hearts	and	responses	to	the	Gospel.		


